Palomar Mountain Mutual Water Co., Inc.



Minutes of the Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors
December 14, 2019
Linda gave Sue the financials she requested.  Note: The monthly financials can be reviewed in the office, but cannot be taken out of the office.  The yearly financials that are handed out at the Annual meeting are exempted.
The meeting was called to order at: 8:30 AM
Directors Present:  Joanne Marugg, Glenn Borland John Lesac, Brett Michael Hauser, Glenn Borland, Brian Wagner, Bonnie Spear, John Lesac
Directors Absent: Walt Johnston and Bonnie Spear
Also present:  Mike Probert [Operator], Jeremy Dyson [Operator’s Assistant], Linda Thorne [Office Manager] and Martin Marugg [Past President], Diana Serry [Member] and, Sue Hanson [Member]
The Board approved the November minutes after Brett Michael Hauser’s corrections were made.

At John’s request Linda will take the minutes of this meeting. 
Operator’s Report: [Mike Probert]

 [See Operator’s Diary]
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Average water use: 8896 gallons/day    
Chlorine levels: 0.4, 0.3, 0.2 
No coliform: Absent
No E. coli: Absent
Meters read: 0  
Meters unlocked: 0
Meters replaced:  #194

Emergency Calls: See below
Leak Search: See below

Photos are included with this report.  This has been a wild month!

11/19:  Heavy rain and lightning strike took out power

11/20:  Telemetry went down.  Mike went down to Pedley Valley and set the electronic timer at the well site.

11/25:  Electric timer at the well site failed

11/26:  Mike installed a new standard timer.  The heater in the office failed.  Mike found that the regulator failed.  AmeriGas installed a new regulator for us with no charge.  He happened to have it his truck.  Heater now works.

12/2:  Mike found high water usage that prompted a leak search in deep snow.

12/3:  Mike and Jeremy finally found the leak.  A tree root broke one of our fittings [see photo] on our distribution line.  The repair was made.

12/6:  A moving truck got stuck against a new metal SDG&E power pole. And also broke meter #194. This goes to Kent miller’s property. Mike secured the leak.

12/7:  Mike replaced the meter and put back into service once the truck was removed.  The valve that broke was an irrigation valve.  Mike replaced with the proper type of valve.
The driver of the truck did not report the leak.  Diana Serry reported the leak.  Cost to member will be about $350.
The road to Pedley has a massive downed live oak across the road.  It will need to be removed somehow.

Treasurer’s Report:  Brett Michael Hauser. 
 A copy of the financials are kept with the minutes in the minute book.  They are one month out, because to the time of the monthly bank statements.  This meeting Brett will review the October financials.  Note: Our fiscal year starts July first.  Our income largely mostly comes in February [Jan. Bills] and in August [water usage bill].  We have about $200,000 in a reserve account.  This is included with the assets, below
October financial review summary:



  2019


2018

Income:        $ 19,760   
      $ 26,919   [collected major unpaid bills] 

Expenses:     $ 33,557

      $ 33,262

Assets:          $ 242,219                 $ 247,656 

Brett review the financials and pointed out that we pay a large amount [$3,263] to the Department of Health.  This amount will continue to increase.
Part of the reason the income was high in 2018 is because we collected a large amount of back late fees.
Secretary’s Report:  John Lesac
New shareholder

Rodriquez to Washburn    APN# 135-101-70
Business:  New, Old, Continuing
Review of the Bylaws:  The Board is reviewing the By-laws because they have not been updated for 20 years.  After the board goes through with update they will be reviewed by our lawyer and by all members.  Members will need to approve these before they are finalized.  The board will review sections 1, 2 and 3 in closed session.  
Questions and Comments from visiting members:

Sue Hanson asked about the second residence on the same property issue.  Joanne talked to the lawyer about how to deal with this.  Our By-Laws state that: “ …the unit of measurement for a water service unit,  …shall be 10,000 square feet or less”. [Note: One acre – 43,560 square feet.]   However, State and County laws take precedence over our Bylaws. We must allow service to a second structure on the same share [APN], but we provide only one meter to their property [one meter per share]. 
There are very few properties that are large enough to have a second residence.  Therefore, this should not be a major problem for the water Co.  Also, the second residence will be using higher water because of the tiered system.  This will add to our income.

The issue of using the neighborhood site to communicate water company business was discussed.  Linda, as a shareholder, stated that she did not think it appropriate for water company business to be discussed on social media.  The neighborhood site only reaches a subset of our members and in includes non-members.

The water company E-mail site.  Bonnie Spear set up an e-mail site to be used for member/board communications.  Linda included this information on a contact card she printed for the annual bills.  Unfortunately, Bonnie took down this site and so it no longer exists.  This site did not contain any of the members contact E-mails, and so we did not lose that information.  We will need to create another site that we can use for this purpose.   Information to shareholders should be accessed by using our web site:  www.palomarmountainwater.com
Sue also reminded the Board that the water company needs to be aware and compliant to AB240.  Joanne has had out lawyer research just what we need to do to be compliant.   There is a required training session that Board Members need to participate in every 6 years.

As Sue pointed out, there are no August minutes on our website.  We will try to find these minutes. 
We will need a replacement E-mail site to replace the one that was taken down.  Linda will have to pull all of the prepared contact cards from the January bill.  Will be have a replacement site before then?  

Closed Session:
Discussion of the Pedley Property boundaries

Discussion of the Bylaw changes

Results of these discussions will be reported to all shareholders at a later time.

Meeting Adjourned 11:10 AM

Next meeting:  January 11, 2020

Respectfully submitted, Linda Thorne Office Manager

 Has 


